Harwood Boosters Club

harwoodboosters@gmail.com

EST. 1985

Boosters Meeting Minutes - May 9, 2016 - 6 p.m. Harwood Cafe

Attendance Katie, Barbara, Leslie, Anne & John - Note: Barbara’s new email will be
bburnsmaynard@gmail.com

Approval of Minutes from 4/11/2016 - Approved

Financial Report -Treasurer - Missy presented the report on file. Note: $4840 was transferred to
savings from checking. Motion was made to get a debit card, seconded and approved.

Legal Status - Insurance - There was a discussion about insurance and the need for a board
liability insurance policy. Further investigation will be needed. Anne will look into this.

Board recruitment - We had a short discussion about possible strategies. Anne will work on
joining or implementing any club outreach at the school in the fall.

Leaf Peepers 2016 - October 2, 2016 - Update -
e Appeal letter - This is being finalized.
e Water will be provided by Central Vermont runners, CVR

School Spirit
e Banners - There have been five ordered. They are $350 each. There are 6 or 6 that
need to be hung over the summer by maintenance.

Spring Sports - | had no notes on this?
e Programs for spring sports
e Concessions schedule and responsibilities
e Cart acquisition, registration and storage

Scholarships -
e Scoring tool - The scoring tool was finalized with everyone’s input.
e Additional screener Katie lined up Sara Wilson from Essex. She is an educator there.
e Anne will ask Liz Hepp to announce in the morning announcements, put out on FPF,
local papers, Website & Facebook.

New Business - No new business

Next Meeting - Monday, June 13, 2016 Harwood Cafe, 6 p.m.



